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Fassburg, Blair

From: Fassburg, Blair
Sent: Thursday, February 24, 2022 5:15 PM
To: McPherson, Kathryn (UTC)
Subject: RE: PCA/Jammie's follow up

Hi Kathryn, 

I must have misunderstood the posture of your investigation.  We will standby waiting for confirmation that it has 
concluded. 

Best regards, 

Blair I. Fassburg 

Williams Kastner | Attorney at Law 
601 Union Street, Suite 4100 
Seattle, WA 98101-2380 
P: 206-628-2772 | F: 206-628-6611 
www.williamskastner.com | Bio | V-Card 

WASHINGTON OREGON 

From: McPherson, Kathryn (UTC) <kathryn.mcpherson@utc.wa.gov> 
Sent: Thursday, February 24, 2022 4:02 PM 
To: Fassburg, Blair <BFassburg@williamskastner.com> 
Subject: RE: PCA/Jammie's follow up 

Mr. Fassburg, 

This investigation remains open. Staff is reviewing information received. Staff does not give out information 
regarding active investigations. Your patience is appreciated.  

Sincerely, 

Kathryn McPherson 
Investigator, Solid Waste Enforcement 
(360) 522-6121

This email/letter states the informal opinions of commission staff, offered as technical assistance, and are not 
intended as legal advice. We reserve the right to amend these opinions should circumstances change or 
additional information be brought to our attention. Staff's opinions are not binding on the commission. 

From: Fassburg, Blair <BFassburg@williamskastner.com>  
Sent: Thursday, February 24, 2022 3:10 PM 
To: McPherson, Kathryn (UTC) <kathryn.mcpherson@utc.wa.gov> 
Subject: PCA/Jammie's follow up 
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External Email 

Hi Kathryn, 
 
Thank you for taking the time to meet with me yesterday to discuss the Wallula PCA facility haul that Jammie’s has been 
performing.  Following up on that discussion, I was hoping you might share some additional information that would help 
us moving forward.  Specifically, we were curious how and when Staff’s current position that the haul is not in fact 
exempt was relayed to Jammie’s and whether that was relayed to PCA.  PCA has not yet reached out to Basin to 
commence service, and we hope to avoid any contentious issues when Basin contacts PCA.  Having a copy of your latest 
communication on this issue to present to PCA would certainly help in that regard.  Would providing us with a copy be 
possible? 
 
Thanks, 
 
Blair I. Fassburg 

Williams Kastner | Attorney at Law 
601 Union Street, Suite 4100 
Seattle, WA 98101-2380 
P: 206-628-2772 | F: 206-628-6611 
www.williamskastner.com | Bio | V-Card 
 
WASHINGTON OREGON  
   

BDI 00099

Exh. CD-37X 
Page 2 of 2




